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Abstract.  How much salt (chloride) goes into the Etobicoke creek via surface (storm 
network) or ground water? Can surface water monitoring results be interpreted this way? 
Is it possible to assess daily dynamics of surface and groundwater chlorides based on the 
available monitoring database? These, and other, questions were raised within the 
framework of the Wet Weather Flow, Snow Disposal and Salt Management plans (City 
of Toronto). An attempt to quantitatively estimate daily dynamics of surface and 
groundwater contamination in a highly urbanized watershed (209 km2) was done using 
the only source of quality data – the monitoring database of Environment Canada (~1 
sample/month). In winter, salt crystals and other chlorides are used for deicing, in 
summer for suppressing dust. How are the chlorides from these two sources distributed 
between surface and ground waters; how subsequently ends up in Lake Ontario? 
Separation of daily total flow into base-, intermediate- and surface-components using 
SimpleBase  model was done to estimate the daily proportion of each in the total flow. 
Available Etobicoke Cr. monitoring data for 1990-97 period were sorted by representing 
of the flow category in different seasons. For each category the concentration-discharge 
ratio’s parameters were established by correlating daily total concentration with the 
available monitoring data.  The average concentration of measured samples was 354 
mg/L, obtained – 321 mg/L. Groundwater and storm water alone contribute ~30% and 
~45%, respectively, of the estimated 30,000 tons of total chlorides brought annually by 
Etobicoke Cr. into the Lake Ontario. Average daily concentration of chlorides in the total 
flow for examined period was 297 mg/L, baseflow – 263 mg/L. This trend is expected to 
worsen in the future. 
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